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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

December 8, 2022

There is only less than a month left this year. The number of new
coronavirus infections is rising yet again. It is clear that we have entered the
8th wave. Though severe cases of infection are rare, the large number of
infections means that the numbers of severe cases and deaths are significantly
large as in the 7th wave. Although this flu season is still calm, it is too
early to make a judgment. As you all know, the University of Tokyo provides on—
campus vaccinations against the new coronavirus. Flu shots are also available at
the health center. Let us continue to take utmost measures against infections,
so that we can overcome the 8th wave without serious disruptions to research,

education, work, and study at this school.

The novel coronavirus is believed to have started in Wuhan, China in
December 2019. Exactly three years ago. Over the last three years, we have
learned a lot about this virus and how to live with it. In the beginning, strict
restrictions were necessary, including closing the campus, moving all classes
online, and banning extracurricular activities. Over time, we have learned that
we can move on without much trouble, as long as we take proper measures. Viruses

also seem to have changed over time to make it easier to coexist with humans.

At the Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, we want to overcome the 8th
wave without changing the current policy of full face—to—face classes. Some of
you may be leaving Tokyo at the end of the year to return to your hometown. In
the 7th and 8th waves, the number of infected people has been increasing not
only in big cities such as Tokyo but also in rural areas. So please take

thorough anti—infection measures and stay healthy at the end of the year.

I continue to welcome your feedback. Please email me at chair@e.u-

tokyo. ac. jp [Please send from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo. ac. jp)]

Takeo Hoshi

Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



